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Dear members,

“A Happy New Year, 2004”. | was elected as
a president of the society (JSL) for the 2nd term
(2004-2005). After our society started in
February, 2002, two years have already passed.
In the third year, 2004, we hope our society will
make much progress. “A checklist of lichens
and lichen-allies of Japan” will be published
in March, 2004, as a part of Lichenology vol. 2,
no. 2. The third annual meeting of our society
will be held at Tokyo (Tamagawa University) in
July. In order to develop lichenology in Japan,
it is necessary to attend not only to the meeting

of our society but also in other meetings,
especially international ones for improving our
lichenological knowledge by exchanging ideas
among ourselves as well as international
lichenologists. Educational movements are
necessary for realizing funs of lichen researches
to amateur-naturalists. Many young people as
well as amateur-naturalists will realize to learn
funs of interests of lichens through our local
activities.

Isao Yoshimura, the President
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